



Via email: mike.bonin@lacity.org

Hon. Mike Bonin, Councilmember Los Angeles City Council District 11 200 N. Spring St,. Suite 475 Los Angeles, CA 90012

Re: Design Review Board Vacancies

Dear Councilmember Bonin:

The Design Review Boards (DRB) in Pacific Palisades and Brentwood are keystones to maintaining the desired community ambience and design consistency as reflected in the adopted Specific Plans for the Palisades Villages and the San Vicente Corridor. Recently, retirements and the impact of term limits have severely impaired the ability of our DRB to function as intended. We strongly believe that our DRB should be fully staffed and operational and urge you to nominate qualified new members as soon as possible to carry out the work of these boards. If we can assist in any way in recruiting new board members we would be happy to do so.

Please let us know at your earliest convenience how you will proceed to fill the DRB vacancies.

Thank you for your prompt consideration and support in this matter.

Sincerely,

George Wolfberg, Chair

Pacific Palisades Community Council

Wlichelle A. Blanoff Michelle Bisnoff, Chair

**Brentwood Community Council**